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July 29, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:  

On December 7, 2015, the King County Council approved a Paid Parental Leave pilot program for 2016. The pilot established King County as a leader on this important national issue and allowed the County to test our assumptions about whether the program meets our objectives for a permanent Paid Parental Leave program. The objectives for an ongoing program are that:

· It is compassionate toward our employees and their families; 
· Embodies our principles of equity and social justice; and, 
· Accomplishes these goals while supporting King County’s Strategic Plan by being fiscally feasible and sustainable.  

I am writing to report the usage and costs associated with the 2016 Paid Parental Leave pilot program for the first half of the year. I am happy to report that the preliminary usage and cost estimates for the first six months are consistent with those predicted in our initial proposal to the Council last year, and it appears that we are meeting our objectives of supporting our employees during one of the most important events of their lives, while at the same time remaining good stewards of public resources.  

Required staff time to produce this report was 60 hours for five staff members at $4,500 in direct salary costs.  



If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Denise R. Pruitt, Senior HR Policy Advisor, at 206-477-3230.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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